Whitchurch Primary School

Achieving Our Best Together.

GDPR POLICY

Please find below information detailing our school approach to GDPR.
Are you aware of GDPR?

The General Data Protection Regulations detail how we store and use your data. This policy intends to show this.

What information do we hold?

We hold information for your child’s safety, well being and education. This includes not only personal information such as address and phone number in the event that we need to contact you, but also information based on their learning and progress in school, in order to make sure they receive the very best education.

How do we communicate our privacy information?

We have updated our Privacy Notice which gives you information on how long we retain your information, and how you can make a complaint should you feel it has been used unlawfully.

What are my individual rights?

GDPR covers your right to be informed by the school, your right to access the information, your right to have information corrected, altered or deleted. You have the right to restrict its processing, and where it is sent. You can also object to it’s use for profiling purposes. Again, this policy covers this information as does https://ico.org.uk.

What are subject access requirements?

Should a stakeholder of the school require access to their data, we will not charge for this (we never have) and we now have to allow access within 1 month, rather than the previous 40 days. Please note we can refuse a request, but will tell you why and you have the right to complain (We’ve never refused a request.)

What is our basis for processing your information?

As aforementioned, we regularly use data to ensure you can be contacted in the event of it being necessary, to communicate better with parents (as requested by parents during OFSTED 2017) and to ensure your child receives a personalised education programme. Of course there are many reasons for using such data, but the interests of your child are always paramount, and your data is never used for any other reason.

Consent, and consenting for my child.

We provide a form that allows you to consent to using your child’s data in the interest of their education, safety and well being. Please allow us to do this. We use your information to provide you with various updates and information on the numerous events and activities at our school. By consenting you also consent on behalf of your child.

Data breaches.

In the event of data being breached (lost, stolen or misplaced) then we have a policy in place, which staff  have been trained on. In certain cases the Information Commissioner Office will be contacted.

Please note all data is protected in school though physical means (locked cabinets and doors) as well as electronic means (passwords and encryption).

Who is the Data Protection Officer?

The Data Protection Officer is charged with overseeing the implementation of the GDPR and that the school complies with it. Your school Data Protection Officer is Mr Carl Hornsby.

This letter is given to parents upon joining the school:

